Item No 7(b)

COUNCIL MEETING, 6th October 2011
CABINET, 19th September 2011 

64
MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL STRATEGY

The Deputy Leader, Councillor T Swift, presented a written report of the Head of Finance providing a review and update of the Medium Term Financial Strategy in light of the latest information, advising of issues identified relevant to the update and setting out the proposed approach to the budget process for 2012/13 to 2014/15.  The Medium Term Financial Strategy was a key element within the Council’s overall strategic planning framework and took a three year perspective and set a framework for how budget pressures would be prioritised within the best estimates of available capital and revenue resources.   The base forecast in the Medium Term Financial Strategy showed that no further savings were expected to be required in 2012/13, but additional savings of £4.1m were likely to be needed in 2013/14 rising to £13.7m by 2014/15 presuming that existing approved savings targets would be fully delivered.  It was usual for the Medium Term Financial Strategy to be framed in the context of some uncertainty but there was more uncertainty than ever this year given the lack of a three year settlement and major policy changes occurring at national level.  This uncertainty had led to the necessity of making more assumptions than usual especially in 2013/14 to 2014/15.  The scale of reductions in spending required over the period of the plan was substantial and the budget process would therefore have to reflect the fact that the Council would need to challenge its existing priorities and make some tough decisions in order to meet the financial challenge particularly in 2014/15.

* RESOLVED that

(a) it be recommended to the Council that the Medium Term Financial Strategy for 2012/13 to 2014/15, as attached to the Head of Finance’s written report, be approved; 

(b) draft budget proposals be brought forward by Cabinet for consultation in accordance with the approach outlined in the Head of Finance’s written report; and

(c) to support the development of the Council’s budget proposals for 2012/13 to 2014/15, five Member led cross-party budget review groups be established based on the Directorates for Children and Young People, Adults Health and Social Care, Economy and Environment and Safer and Stronger Communities and a combined Chief Executive/Deputy Chief Executive Services, the membership of each group to comprise the appropriate Cabinet Member(s) together with one Member from each of the other three Party Groups, with the Leader and Deputy Leader able to attend meetings of the groups as necessary.
NOTE – Only part (a) of the above is for approval by the Council

